
 
 
 

St. Joseph’s Catholic Primary School 

NEWSLETTER: 10TH May 2024 

 

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

  

 

 

 

 

            

   

 

Dear Families, 
 
Fr Shaun led us in a lovely mass to celebrate the Ascension and we have received wonderful feedback 
from our parishioners.   
 
 “Dear Mrs Burgess and Staff, I would like to thank all the children on their wonderful singing in church 
this morning.  It was so uplifting and beautiful and so fitting for a lovely Ascension Day Mass”. 
 
It was also great to see Mrs Claire Brown, from BWCET join us.  She was also extremely complimentary 
about our school highlighting pupils’ exceptional behaviour and that children,”sang and read beautifully”.   
 
Our Year One pupils stayed behind after Mass to talk with Father Shaun and take some photos of St 
Joseph’s Church.  Thank you, to all the parishioners who kindly agreed to have their picture taken for a 
school display. 
 
Food bank donations  
A reminder that our Community Club led by Mrs Ashby, has decided to collect food items (packets, tins, 
pasta etc) which will be shared between Stanley Food bank and PACT House. There is a box in the main 
entrance to school for your donations.  Whatever you are able to give, would be greatly appreciated. Thank 
you, in advance, for your generosity. 
 
Year 6 SATS assessments 
A reminder, also, that our Y6 pupils are all encouraged to attend our breakfast club for a free breakfast – 
Monday to Thursday next week. This is to ensure a calm and relaxed start to the day.  If your child would 
like to enjoy breakfast with us, please ensure they arrive in school by 8.15am. 
 
Young Minds SATS Week Tips 
As it's coming up to SATS week, Young Minds have some great tips to share with children to support their 
emotional wellbeing and reduce worries. For more information visit the website  www.youngminds.org.uk 
 

Bishop Visitation   

This week we welcome Bishop Stephen Wright who is visiting our parishes as he gets to know the Diocese. 

Following all our Masses this weekend there will be refreshments served. Donations of cakes/baked goods 

will be greatly appreciated. Please do make the effort to come and meet Bishop Stephen. 

 

May Procession 

We will be holding a May procession followed by a Liturgy in School on the afternoon of Monday 20th May. 

More information to follow. 

 

Prayer Garden 

We are hoping to develop a prayer garden in a section of our big yard. We are the very early stages of this 

and we want to put out an appeal.  If you are able to donate any time or expertise, large plant pots, plants 

or compost, we would be most grateful.  Please contact the school office. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.youngminds.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cstjs%40stjs.bwcet.com%7Cd2eb4648b1434b6ab30c08dc7040b9b5%7Cdc2301ac9dcf41af92b86eead97a5fa4%7C0%7C0%7C638508670512949004%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oyxvhRYz7TBKqdTE8mLCFDUyJpiBlf%2Fp0Vt1pZ0XuzY%3D&reserved=0


 
 
 

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

            

           

 

 

  

World Children's Day 

Following the information about our art competition for World Children's Day, our Ethos 

Ambassadors have met this week to decide how we will celebrate this important day. They have 

decided that on Thursday 23rd May everyone can come to school dressed as what they would like 

to be when they grow up. We do not wish for this to come at an expense for our families but think 

this is a lovely way to celebrate this day. A voluntary donation of 50p will be collected on the day 

and all donations will be given to Fr Dermott's charity SIGNIFICANCE. 

 

Scholastic Book Fair 

We will be holding a Scholastic Book Fair in school from Thursday 6th June to Tuesday 11th June. More 

information to follow. 

 

Family Hubs 
There is a new CAMHS drop ins at Family hubs. For more information visit their website. 
www.durham.gov.uk/helpforfamilies 

 
Mental Health Awareness Week 13th – 19th May 
Mental Health awareness week begins on Monday 13th May with the focus on encouraging movement for 
our mental health. Try incorporating small amounts of movement every day this month to help improve 
your mental well-being!. 
 
If you need any support you can contact: 

• Mind Infoline - 0300 123 3393 
• Side by Side is an online peer support community 
• Beat - 0808 801 0677 (England) 
• British Association for Counselling and Psychotherapy (BACP) - bacp.co.uk 
• Hearing Voices Network - hearing-voices.org 
• Samaritans 116 123 (freephone) - jo@samaritans.org 
• YoungMinds 0808 802 5544 (Parents Helpline) 85258 (text the word 'shout') 

• youngminds.org.uk 

 

http://www.durham.gov.uk/helpforfamilies
mailto:jo@samaritans.org


 
 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

 

This week’s attendance is %. 

Our target is 97%. 

Nursery Reception Year1 Year2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

89.7% 88.2% 93.3% 89.8% 96.5% 99.5% 93.9% 96.7% 

 
 
 
 

House Points 

Children can earn house points from all staff during the week. Congratulations to St Cuthbert’s 

who have earned the most house points this week. 

 

 

Star of the Week 

The following children have received a Star of the Week certificate this week:  

 

Nursery 
Jak For showing great confidence when sharing his wonderful 

ideas during carpet time sessions. 

Reception 
Savannah For showing great enthusiasm when sharing her ideas during 

carpet time. 

Year 1 Finlay For working hard to improve his handwriting. 

Year 2 
Isabella For writing an excellent letter home, showing her amazing 

determination and effort. 

Year 3 Esme For excellent work on inverted commas this week. 

Year 4 
Sophie For working extra hard on times tables, both in school and at 

home. 

Year 5 Annabel For an excellent letter of complaint using formal language. 

Year 6 Thomas Mc For some excellent work on fractions this week. 

 

 



 
 
 

    

 
Times Table Rock Star 

This week's 'Rockstars of the Week' is Nico! Well done for your amazing multiplication and 
fantastic studio speed! Children can see all our TTRS winners on our 'Times Table Rockstars' 
display board in school. 
 
Year 3 are still ahead by over 1000 points in the KS2 tournament. Well done! Year 4, 5 and 6 
have a lot of hard work to do to catch them up!  
 
St Joseph's are still 12th on the leaderboard for schools in our area with an average studio speed 
of 3.84 seconds per question. Let's make a big effort this week to get back into the top 10! 

 

 

 
 



 
 
 

 


